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Halliburton Files Macondo-Related Lawsuit Against BP
September 2, 2011

HOUSTON, Sep 02, 2011 (BUSINESS WIRE) -- On September 1, 2011, Halliburton (NYSE: HAL) filed claims against BP in Texas state court for
negligent misrepresentation, business disparagement and defamation related to the April 20, 2010, Macondo incident. Halliburton has also moved to
amend its claims against BP in the multi-district litigation in New Orleans, Louisiana, to include fraud.

These allegations are based upon BP providing Halliburton with inaccurate information prior to performing cementing services on April 19, 2010, and
BP's use of and omission of that information in subsequent public statements, filings and governmental investigations.

Halliburton has learned that BP provided Halliburton inaccurate information about the actual location of hydrocarbon zones in the Macondo well. The
actual location of the hydrocarbon zones is critical information required prior to performing cementing services and is necessary to achieve desired
cement placement.

Halliburton remains confident that all the work it performed with respect to the Macondo well was completed in accordance with BP's specifications for
its well construction plan and instructions, and that Halliburton is fully indemnified under the contract.

ABOUT HALLIBURTON

Founded in 1919, Halliburton is one of the world's largest providers of products and services to the energy industry. With more than 60,000 employees
in approximately 80 countries, the company serves the upstream oil and gas industry throughout the lifecycle of the reservoir - from locating
hydrocarbons and managing geological data, to drilling and formation evaluation, well construction and completion, and optimizing production through
the life of the field. Visit the company's website at hitp://www.halliburton.com.
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